
Committee of Committees Report 
Thursday, May 2, 9:00-10:30 
 
In attendance:  Erica Bastress-Dukehart, IPPC Vice-Chair, and Natalie Taylor, incoming IPPC 
Vice-Chair; Mark Hofmann, CAPT Chair; Michael Arnush, CEPP Chair; 
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Within a week of this report, CEPP will be having its end-of-the-year retreat, the focus of which 
will be the all-college curriculum, and CEPP is inviting faculty to send in ideas that could inform 
that retreat’s discussion.  CEPP is inviting all current and new members of CEPP to the retreat, 
and its student reps will attend.  And, finally, it was recommended that, in light of the new 
student evaluation form, CEPP should recommend that departments revisit their long forms. 
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DOF/VPAA Beau Breslin and Dean of Student Affairs Rochelle Calhoun, the administrators it 
works most often with.  The AC conducted its annual review of physical activity instructors, 
vetted a policy for adding and eliminating sports.  The AC says the College has made progress 
on Title Nine, though that remains an ongoing concern.  The question was asked about the future 
likelihood of a new sports center, and the AC chair reported that the new boathouse will be 
finished this summer. 
 
The Subcommittee on Intercultural and Global Understanding (CIGU) focused its semester on 
surveying student climate, working with the outside firm Romney and Associates.  Over 900 
students participated, 


